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Rome, 09.05.2025 
 
 
 

The IFC-TOR congratulates our new pope, Pope Leo XIV. 
 
          Being a former leader of his Augustinian order, serving as a missionary in Peru for 

many years and serving recently in the Dicastery for Bishops, we are confident that our 

new Pope born in the United States will wisely and compassionately shepherd the 

people of God.   

          We offer him our promise of prayers and support! 
 
           
 
 

Sr. Frances Marie Duncan   
      President IFC-TOR   

 


